Monday, April 8, 2002 - Continued

TULSA COUNTY TREASURER PAYROLL ACCOUNT :
020408 J DENNIS SEMLER NET PAY-GENERAL 12,791.43

020408 J DENNIS SEMLER NET PAY-JUVENILE 499.13
020408 J DENNIS SEMLER NET PAY-SHERIFF 39,808.58
020408 J DENNIS SEMLER NET PAY-CC HEALTH ' 14,510.05
2001 - 2002 DISTRICT ATTORNEY

211006 XEROX CORPORATION MISCELLANEOUS SUPPL 34.65
212143 ALLTEL COMMUNICATIONS MISCELLANEOUS SUPPL ~49.23
212696 U S CELLULAR MISCELLANEOUS SUPPL 107.83
213317 DAC MISCELLANEOUS SUPPL 56,750.82
213319 TULSA COUNTY BUILDING MISCELLANEOUS SUPPL 360.00
213336 DEPT OF CENTRAL SERVICES MISCELLANEOUS SUPPL 1,698.00

(DETAILS OF THE ABOVE ARE AVAILABLE IN THE OFFICE OF THE COUNTY CLERK.)

(Agenda of meeting was posted in the Tulsa County Administration Building Lobby at 9:05 a.m. on
Tuesday, April 9, 2002.)

MANAGEMENT CONFERENCE
APRIL 11, 2002

The Board of Couﬁty Commissioners of Tulsa County met at 9:30 a.m., With the following
members present: Robert N. Dick, Chairman; Wilbert E. Collins, Sr.; and John Selph. Member absent:
none. Others present: Paul Wilkening, Wayne Carr, Tom Trimble, Jennifer Edwards, Mark Knowlton,
Kirby Crowe, and Pam Hayes.

Chairman called the meeting to order at 9:35 a.m., and the following business was transacted:

Trimble presented the Tulsa County Retirement Board’s request for approval of Resolution
increasing the current contribution rate from 7% to 8.5% for the Employees’ Retirement System. The
actuarial study showed this change was needed for sound operation of the retirement fund. Moved by
Selph, seconded by Collins, to approve the recommendation of the Tulsa County Retirement Board to
increase the County contribution rate from 7% to 8.5% for the Employee’s Retirement System, effective
July 1, 2002. Upon roll call: Selph, yes; Collins, yes; Dick, yes. Motion carried. (Clerk's Misc. File No.
184341)

Jennifer Edwards presented the April Staff Report for River Parks Authority. The Authority has
approved the concept to create a “small critter” educational area in the park at 96t and Riverside,
Whicﬁ will eventually include twenty-four donated life-size bronzes of small animals and birds. West
Bank trail extension from 56th Street to Arkansas River will be advertised for construction bids shortly.
BOK Plaza/Fountain work is progressing with the “Arkansas River Otters” sculpture being moved to a
more visible location. Completion of the project is expected July 2002. The Authority will attend

| County budget hearings next week to request funds for FY 2002-2003. Theré are still two park
directory signs available for purchase — one at Old West Playground and one at Turkey Mountain.
Tulsa Salutes Freedom has received $111,700 in sponsorship pledges and the public has been asked
for input regarding patriotic-songs to accompany the fireworks. Plans are progressing for the Great
Tulsa Bike Ride (May 5), Tulsa Youth Council's Battle of the Bands (May 11), and Clear Channel

Riverfest (June 7-8). The Authority is wdrking with different user groups at Turkey Mountain to mark




